Chrysanthemum day -2023

Chrysanthemum day-2023 was organized on 18th December, 2023 at Floricultural Research Station, Rajendranagar under RKVY- A project entitled :  ‘Strengthening and promoting the floricultural research technologies for protected cultivation of flowers- A value chain approach’ for showcasing the varietal wealth of the research station and to create awareness among the farmers about the elite  cultivars, recent trends and advance in cultivation.
More than 30 farmers attended the meeting. Honorable vice chancellor, SKLTSHU Dr. B. Neeraja Prabhakar was invited as chief guest and Dr. P. Naveen Kumar, Principal Scientist and Head Division of Floriculture and Medicinal Crops, IIHR was invited as guest speaker. Other dignitaries who attended the meeting were Dr. A. Bhagawan, Registrar and Director of Research i/c, SKLTSHU, Dr. T. Suresh Kumar, Zonal Head, Southern Telangana Zone, SKLTSHU, Dr. P. Prasanth, Associate Dean, College of Horticulture Rajendranagar and Smt. Usha Rani, ADH, Shadnagar.

Dr. D. Laksminarayana, Principal Scientist and Head, Floricultural Research Station, Rajendranagar in his inaugural speech explained Station activities,  achievements and Chrysanthemum germplasm (106 no.) available at the station  comprises of 42 garden type, 26 loose flower type, 24 pot mum type and 14 cut flower type, which were collected from different parts of the country.

Honorable Vice Chancellor, SKLTSHU emphasized the demand of increasing the cultivable area of flower crops to cater the needs of domestic market and avoid the imports from other neighboring stations. She also suggested the station scientists to conserve and propagate indigenous scented cultivars.

Dr. A. Bhagawan, Registrar and Director of Research i/c, SKLTSHU, in his remarks stated that follow the scientists advises for obtaining higher yields.

Guest speaker Dr. P. Naveen Kumar explained the Chrysanthemum cultivation aspects in detail, interacted with the farmers and also suggested new varieties that are suitable for cultivation to the Telangana.

At the end, a field visit was organized for the farmers to create awareness and visual experience about the diversified germplasm available at the research Station.

